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Memo

2019 August 21 File: RR-08/128 Avenue NW

To: Jeff Nielsen
Senior Planning Technician, North Planning Area
Planning, Development & Assessment (#8076)

From: Troy MclLeod, P.Eng., Director, Roads
Transportation (#4000)

Re: Proposed Street Name Change - 128 Avenue NW to Symons Valley Parkway NW

The City began construction to extend Symons Valley Parkway (128 Avenue NW) between 37 Street NWW
and Symons Valley Road NWV in Spring 2019. This extension will provide an important missing link for
residents in Northwest Calgary making it easier to travel and reduce congestion in the area. This project
is funded from the Actively Developing Capital Program in Transpottion and is scheduled for completion
in Fall 2019.

Transportation Infrastructure (TI) are currently managing the construction of this section of Symons Valley
Parkway NV between 37 Street NW and Symons Valley Road NW, which is on the alignment of 128
Avenue NW. The Symons Valley Community Plan (page 58 — “Design of 128 Avenue NW") indicates that
128 Avenue NW should be renamed with the prefix “Symons Valley” in order to reinforce the historical
identity of the Symons Valley Area. Addressing has confirmed that this section of 128 Avenue NW should
be renamed as Symons Valley Parkway NW.

On checking our records it would appear that for completeness and continuity this application should
include the 128 Avenue NW alignment from its intersection with Symons Valley Road NW to the east, all
the way to its intersection with Sarcee Trail NVV to the west (see attached plan).

If you require any further information, please contact Brian Gillingham at (403)268-4776 or
brian.gillingham@calgary.ca

Thank you,
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Troy MclLeod, P.Eng.,
Director, Roads
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